
 

 
 

December 27, 2021 

SENT VIA EMAIL AND FEDEX 
Dr. Mary Bassett 
Acting Commissioner, New York State Department of Health 
Corning Tower Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12237 
Mary.Bassett@health.ny.gov 

 
Re: Vaccinated vs. unvaccinated health outcomes in Ulster children 

 
Dear Acting Commissioner Bassett: 
 

We write on behalf of a group we represent, comprising all of the families of unvaccinated 
children in the four contiguous school districts of Kingston City, New Paltz, Rondout Valley, and 
Wallkill, and we welcome to your recent appointment as Acting Director of the New York State 
Department of Health. 

 Attached is correspondence with the former Commissioner, Dr. Zucker, spanning a six-
month time period earlier this year.  We share this exchange with you with the hope that you will 
provide a more substantial response to the important issues and concerns raised forthwith, prior to 
our legal filing.  
 
 
 
         Best regards, 
  

          
         Aaron Siri, Esq.  
         Elizabeth A. Brehm, Esq.   
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